TOWN OF HARWINTON RECREATION COMMISSION MONDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2017 HARWINTON TOWN HALL

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Darren Brown, Wayne Delmonte, Sabrina Janco, Bruce Wilcox Also Present: Suzanne Stich, Recreation Director

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Michael Flowers, at 7:00 pm.

Minutes of the August meeting were accepted on a motion by W. Delmonte, second by S. Janco so moved.

Director Report by Suzanne Stich:

We have been very busy with programs for all ages, and good registration numbers.

We are offering more adult programs and some new youth programs. Coming up this spring will be an expanded Annual Easter Egg Hunt, as well as the 25th Annual Fishing Derby, and Annual Youth Award Ceremony.

Thank you to Wayne Delmonte for all the hours he volunteered and to the Hometown Holiday Committee for their part in the success of the celebration. Thank you to John Goodno for installing new audio visual equipment at the senior center.

The Town is continuing to work with NEMBA to provide more opportunities for passive recreation. We are thankful for this partnership.

Copies of the Annual Report and Budget Request FY 2017-2018 were distributed.

Chairman Report by Michael Flowers: Applications for field use for spring and summer have been received from HYSA Soccer, HYSA Baseball, Harwinton Lions Club and Har-Bur Lacrosse. Motion by B. Wilcox, second by D. Brown to approve the preliminary field use requests.

HYSA Report by Wayne Delmonte:

The number of registrations for all spring baseball and soccer is lower than usual. Baseball will play in a different league this year. Plans are being made to install a new batting cage as well as restrooms.

Other Business

None

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Wayne Delmonte, second by Bruce Wilcox, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT HARWINTON CT ON 02 28 17 AT 2:02 PM ATTEST NANCY E. ELDRIDGE TOWN CLERK